Netball Development Officer Report

This season has been a great year for building!
We rebuilt the Back to Netball session at Noak Hill and also established a new Netball Now session that runs straight after, allowing participants to progress and also attract others in the borough.
In Havering we have been able to set up a new partnership agreement with Everyone Active to support building the Walking Netball session running there.
Following a successful funding bid with Barking and Dagenham Council, we have been able to set up three new sessions in the borough: Bee Netball, Back to Netball and Walking Netball. The hope is that these sessions can link with clubs nearby which will create members for the future.
We have managed to get a new Walking Netball session running at Waltham Forest Feel Good Centre. This session ran before COVID and then stopped so we are pleased to be able to have this as an option in the borough once more.
The sessions in Redbridge continue to grow from strength to strength with numbers of attendees growing each week.
Newham continues to be a challenge and next season I will continue to look for groups to work with to build the netball presence in this borough.
We have successfully partnered with the NHS to begin taking Social Prescribing referrals in the boroughs of Newham, Havering and Barking and Dagenham.
Next season we should be able to offer Bee Netball to schools and a training provision to teachers which will widen our offering to the new netball community.
